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M E M O

To: Dr. Joseph Kremer, President, Faculty Senate
From: Dr. John O’Connor, Chair, Faculty Senate Personnel Committee
Date: April 24, 2017
Subject: 2016 - 2017 Personnel Committee Report 

******************************************************************************
In addition to me, the Personnel Committee consists of the following members: Jennifer Boggess, 
Dr. Galen Hansen, Dr. Denice Kirchoff, and Dr. Charles Shields.    

The committee met three times during the course of the academic year, and conducted business 
several times via email. The meetings were devoted to consideration of three applications for 
sabbatical leave, six applications for promotion to associate professor and tenure, three 
applications for promotion to professor, and five recommendations for emeritus status. The 
committee unanimously approved all of the applications and recommendations and notified Dr. 
Rose.

Respectfully,

John O’Connor
John O’Connor, Ph.D.
Professor/Senior Level: Theatre



Curriculum Commitee Report



Hoag, Debra 
1201 Locust Ave • Fairmont, WV, 26554 

Phone: (304) 3767n-4904 
Fax: (304) 367-4268 

E-Mail: dhoag@fairmontstate.edu 

Date: 5-5-2016 

Joseph Kremer 
Faculty Senate President 
Fairmont State University  
1201 Locust Avenue 

Dear Mr. Kremer, 

 This letter serves to provide a summary of the Fairmont State Curriculum Committee activities for the 

2016 – 2017 academic school year.  The FSU curriculum committee met each month on the following dates: 

 
August 30, 2016 
September 27, 2016 
October 25, 2016 
November 29, 2016 
December 2016 
January 24, 2017 
February 28, 2017 
March 28, 2017 
April 25, 2017 
 

The committee reviewed and approved the following proposals for the 2017 – 2017 academic school year 

and recommended these proposals be reviewed by FSU Faculty Senate: 

#16-17-01 Nursing General Studies 2 
#16-17-02 Math Support and Course 
ReNumbering 
#16-17-03 Math Support Simplification 
#16-17-04 Intro to Folk Music 
#16-17-05 Sociology 
#16-17-06 Exercise Science 
#16-17-07 Physical Education 
#16-17-08 Community Health 
#16-17-09 History Electives[1] 
#16-17-10 Spanish Teaching Specialization 
(Withdrawn) 

#16-17-11 Professional Writing 
#16-17-12 Math Updates 
#16-17-13 Computer Science Updates 
#16-17-14 Ocean Issues 
#16-17-15 Occupational Safety.pdf 
#16-17-16 Spanish 
#16-17-17 BSN Admission Requirements 
#16-17-18 General Studies 
#16-17-13 AMENDMENT Computer 
Science Updates 
#16-17-19 Science Teacher Certification 
#16-17-20 School Health Education

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Debra Hoag 
FSU Curriculum Committee Chair  



General Studies Commitee Report



Report to FSU Faculty Senate

General Studies Committee

2016-2017

During the academic year 2016-2017, the General Studies Committee’s business consisted of the

following:

1) Creating a new transfer course credit policy and form for courses transfered to FSU without 

a clear parallel course in our catalog.

2) Creating a policy for courses using the 1199 number.

3) Creating a revised new course application process and form.

4) By far the largest item on the committee’s agenda for the year has been assessing the 

General Studies program, with assistance of Content Area Teams of faculty teaching the 

accompanying course.

In the fall, the following Outcomes were reviewed:   

5: Information Literacy

6: Technology Literacy

In the spring, the following outcomes were reviewed:  

1: Critical Analysis

3: Written Communications

4: Teamwork

When all outcomes have been reviewed, the committee will begin the process of creating a 

simplified General Studies program.

5) As part of the assessment activites above, the committee explored the possible value of 

Takstream Aqua, and finally settled on an LAT space for the assessment work.

6) The committee approved the following changes to the the 2015-2016 catalog:

 Changing the numbering of Math courses according the the corresponding Math 

curriculum proposal

 Removed SFTY 2250, GEOG 3340, and GEOG 3370

 Added ALLH 3341, SFTY 4480, and MUSM 1100



International Education Commitee Report



International Education Committee

Annual Report 2016-17 submitted by Erin Hippolyte, 1 May 2017

Members:

Ingrid Bircann-Barkey

Susan Cato-Chapman

Daniel Eichenbaum

Beverly Michael

Angela Schwer

Julie Furrow

Joshua Smallridge

Sunil Surendran

Harry Baxter

Shinichi Asano

Erin Hippolyte (chair)

Geneva Hines (ad-hoc)

Jack Kirby (ad-hoc)

Summary:

Committee met monthly on the second Tuesday from 12:30-1:20 in JH311.  We discussed international 

education priorities in light of the FSU Presidential Search, and the What Matters Most discussion cycle.

Chair and Assistant Provost discussed new opportunities for faculty-led study abroad through our new 

institutional affiliate KEI.  Faculty should contact the chair (Hippolyte) for more information, as the 

International Study Coordinator.  Committee members were asked to spread the word to faculty and 

students about new study abroad opportunities.  See www.keiabroad.org information about the 

provider.

During the spring semester, the committee supported the ISO and International Student Office in the 

Flag Raising and Taste of the World activities.



Institutional Review Board Commitee Report



Institutional Review Board 
2016-2017 

Year-End Report 

 

I. Members:  
 

Julie Furrow 

Debra Hoag 

Theresa Jones 

Tadashi Kato 

Janie Leary 

John McLaughlin 

Jennifer Myers 

Michael Ransom (Chair) 

Aimee Richards 

Clarence Rohrbaugh 

Joe Shaver 

Joshua Smallridge 

Fran Young 

Jennifer Yerdon-LeJeune 

    

II. Activities: 

 

A. The committee reviewed applications for approval to conduct research involving 

human subjects from individuals planning projects for school courses, and faculty 

working on individual or departmental research projects.   

 

 

Fall 2016 Approvals 

 

 

1. Minimal risk approval(conditional approval) given on August 1, 2016 for Dr. 

Harvey’s and Dr. Howley’s NSF STEM grant.162001 

 

2. Minimal risk approval given on August 18, 2016 for Dr. Reneau’s student- 

Jonathon Mitchell.162002 

 

3. Minimal risk approval given on August 18, 2016 for Dr. Ransom’s Positive 

Psychology class.162003 

 

4. Minimal risk approval given on August 30, 2016 for HEPC Grant Assessment. 

162004 

 

5. Minimal risk approval given on September 2, 2016 for Dr. Tasker’s Active 

Learning Project. 162005 

 

6. Minimal risk approval (conditional approval) given on September 22, 2016 for 

Prof. Shroyer’s dissertation data collection.162006 

 

7. Minimal risk approval given on October 6, 2016 for Dr. Reneau’s PHED 4410 

class- 14 students.162007 

 

8. Minimal risk approval given on October 6, 2016 for Dr. Smallridge’s project on 

white collar crime.162008 

 

9. Minimal risk approval given on October 10, 2016 for Dr. Sidwell’s and Dr. 

Leary’s project on community needs from the flooding. 162009 

 



10. Minimal risk approval given on October 12, 2016 for Dr. Rohrbaugh’s PSYC 

3390 class- 24 students.162010 

 

11. Minimal risk approval given on October 26, 2016 for Dr. Pittman’s literature 

discussion. 162011 

 

12. Minimal risk approval given on October 26, 2016 for Dr. Ransom’s Directed 

Research project with KDeBolt on emotion and money. 162012 

 

13. Minimal risk approval given on January 1, 2017 for Dr. Leary’s HHP course-5 

students. 162013 

 

 

Spring 2017 Approvals 

 

 

1. Minimal risk approval given on January 30, 2017 for Dr. Leary research 

amendment.171001 

 

2. Minimal risk approval given on February 23, 2017 for Dr. Asano’s Phed 4410 

class- 9 students.171002 

 

3. Minimal risk approval given on February 23, 2017 for Dr. Ransom’s Directed 

Research with JLewis- meditation and creativity.171003 

 

4. Minimal risk approval given on March 1, 2017 for Dr. Kato’s Psyc 3390 class- 6 

students.171004 

 

5. Minimal risk approval given on March 6, 2017 for Dr. Smallridge and 

Snyder.171005 

 

6. Minimal risk approval given on March 6, 2017 for Dr. Leary photovoice 

project.171006 

 

7. Minimal risk approval given on March 6, 2017 for Dr. Ryan’s Phed 4410 class- 

13 students.171007 

 

8. Minimal risk approval given on March 10, 2017 for Dr. Harvey’s and Dr. 

Howley’s NSF STEM grant.171008 

 

9. Minimal risk approval given on March 14, 2017 for Dr. Ransom’s Psyc 3390 

class- 17 students.171009 

 

10. Minimal risk approval given on April 13, 2017 for Dr. Cook- 

Bioinformatics.1710010 

 



11. Minimal risk approval given on April 13, 2017 for Dr. Ransom’s Directed 

Research with CReigel- bully behavior; Dr. Ransom’s Directed Research with 

TRaby- self-affirmation and self-threat; Dr. Ransom’s Experimental class- moral 

credentials and sexist decisions.1710011 

 

12. Minimal risk approval given on April 26, 2017 for Dr. Kato’s Directed Research 

with DThomas-Rogers- language and the brain.1710012 

 

13. Minimal risk approval given on May 1, 2017 for Professor Jone’s Dissertation 

Research- 1710013 

 

 

B. The committee individually reviewed applications in .DOC, .RTF, or .PDF format sent 

over University email. Email was used by committee members to provide feedback on all 

applications. 

 

 



Legislative Advocacy Commitee Report



2016-17 Annual Report

Legislative Advocacy Committee

The Legislative Advocacy Committee organized a meeting with then gubernatorial candidate Jim Justice 

and nine faculty members on Wednesday, September 28, 2016.  Jim Justice confirmed that he is against 

WVU taking over the regional institutions.  He believes the regional institutions should stay autonomous.

Jim Justice consistently says that he believes that higher education is a major economic driving force in 

West Virginia.  Jim Justice promised that he will meet with faculty again if elected.  Jim Justice was given 

documentation as to what Fairmont State University has had to do as a result of the budget cuts.

The Legislative Advocacy Committee organized a Legislative Forum that took place on Thursday, 

February 2, 2017.  Senators Bob Beach and Roman Prezioso and Delegates Mike Caputo, Tim Miley, Joe 

Statler, Amy Summers and Guy Ward attended.  There were about thirty five administrators, faculty and 

staff in attendance.  A lot of discussion about a number of issues occurred.  The “speed-networking” 

format was utilized and most who attended felt that is was informative and productive.

The committee in consultation with President Rose determined the important issues for this year’s 

legislative session.  The main legislative issues were to insure that WVU doesn’t take over the regional 

institutions, inform the legislators about the consequences resulting from the budget cuts that have 

occurred over the last few years, and to ask the legislators to adequately fund the Public Employees 

Insurance Agency (PEIA).  The committee met several times to formulate the talking points for these 

legislative issues and to prepare for meeting with a number of legislators in Charleston.

Two members of the Legislative Advocacy Committee traveled to Charleston on Thursday, February 23rd 

and Thursday, March 2nd.  Meetings took place with Senate President Mitch Carmichael, House Speaker 

Tim Armstead, Senate Education Chair Kenny Mann, Senate Education Vice Chair Robert Karnes, House 

Education Chair Paul Espinosa, House Education Vice Chair Joe Statler, Senate Finance Chair Mike Hall, 

Marion County Delegate Guy Ward, and others.  We also met with Democratic Senators and Delegates.  

However, since they are the minority party, they are very limited in terms of what they can do.

We continue to depend upon the FSU faculty at large to make phone calls, and/or write letters when 

such action is deemed necessary.   Several members attended PEIA events to protest decreases in 

coverage.  Members continue to attend local legislative events in support of FSU’s interests.

Respectfully submitted,

Harry Baxter

Chair, Legislative Advocacy Committee



Library Commitee Report





Nominating Commitee Report



Nominating Committee
Annual Report to the Senate

2016-2017

The Nominating Committee was convened by Senate President Joseph Kremer in 
April 2017 with the following members confirmed by the Faculty Senate that month:
Robin Payne (Chair), Gina Fantasia, Amanda Metcalf, William Harrison, Anthony 
Gilberti. 

The Nominating Committee subsequently met to discuss nominations for the 2017-
2018 Faculty Senate Executive Committee. Following that meeting, the following 
nominees agreed to stand as candidates for election:

 Vice President: Amanda Metcalf
 Secretary: William Harrison
 Webmaster: Daniel Eichenbaum
 At-Large Member: Mark Flood
 At-Large Member: Amy Godfrey
 At-Large Member: Donna Long

During the upcoming May 2017 Faculty Senate meeting, nominations will be 
accepted from the floor and the final slate of candidates will be voted upon by the 
Faculty Senate.

Respectfully submitted,

Robin K. Payne
Assistant Professor of History
Chair, Nominating Committee



Faculty Development Commitee Report



The Faculty Development Committee 

Members:

Chair Brian Blackwood - Dept of Computer Science, Math & Physics
Crystal Smith - Dept of Education
Susan Ross - Dept of Health and Human Performance
Theresa Jones - School of Nursing & Allied Health Adm
Adam Podlaskowski - Dept of Social Sciences
Leisa Muto - School of Business
Erica Harvey - Dept Biology, Chemistry & Geoscience
Jason Bolyard - Dept of Technology
Sharon Mazure – Library
Chris Lavorata, Provost  - Ex Officio

Activity:

·         The Faculty Development committee met 6 times over the course of the year.

·         Rubrics were revised to better reflect  the stated selection criteria for the Boram, Straight, and 

Faculty Recognition Awards.  In addition, changes were made to the Faculty Grants rubrics.

·         The webpage was updated to include the new members as well as new awards recipients.  Also, 

updated rubrics were posted to the webpage.

·         Committee members visited numerous classrooms to observe the teaching of potential award 

recipients during the Spring semester.

·         Future plans were made to make a better distinction between the Boram Award selection criteria 

and Faculty Recognition Award selection criteria.

Brian



Athletic Commitee Report




























